

EMBASSY OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA Tegucigalpa, Honduras

Newwerk Jier 412 R

February 10, 1983

Mrs. Katharine Graham Chairman of the Board The Washington Post Company 1150 Fifteenth Street, N.W. Washington, D. C. 20071

Dear Mrs. Graham:

Thank you for your letter of December 3 which I found upon my return from Christmas holidays in early January. I am pleased to know that you are looking into the questions raised in my letter of November 12, 1982.

I did have an appointment scheduled to meet with one of Newsweek's correspondents at 3:30 p.m. on January 27 and was looking forward to conveying my comments personally in respect to the unfortunate article about me. Regrettably your correspondent cancelled the appointment at the last minute. Perhaps there will be another opportunity.

Frank and Christine Wisner are indeed good friends and they will be visiting us in Tegucigalpa for a holiday starting tomorrow. We look forward to their visit with great anticipation.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

John D. Negroponte Ambassador

the A. kegrofrato

Dept. of State, RPS/IPS, Margaret P. Grafeld, Dir.
(1) Release () Excise () Deny () Declassify
Date () Exemption _____

Harring merchalth